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INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE: 	September 13, 2019	 

TO: 		Theodore Lipscomb, Sr., Chairman, Board of Supervisors

CC: 		Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors 

FROM: 		Nicole M. Brookshire, Executive Director, Office on African American Affairs

SUBJECT:  Report from the Executive Director of the Office on African American Affairs, submitting for passive review, the First Amendment to the 2018 Professional Service Agreement with the Y.W.C.A for a continuum of Racial Equity normalization (training and related equity services). 


REQUEST
Per Wis. Stat. § 59.52 (31)(b), contracts with a value of at least $100,000 but no greater than $300,000, require County Board passive review. In accordance with this statute, the Executive Director of The Office on African American Affairs (OAAA) is submitting the First Amendment to a 2018 Professional Service Agreement with the Y.W.C.A. for passive review. 

BACKGROUND

The Office on African American Affairs (OAAA) was created in 2016 via resolution (15-636) and is charged with: the examination and definition of issues central to the rights and needs of African Americans; recommendations for changes in programs and laws that disparately impact African Americans; development and implementation of policies, plans, and programs related to the special needs of African Americans; and the promotion of equal opportunities for African Americans. 

Beginning in the Fall 2018 through year-to-date, OAAA has led the organization’s racial equity work in support of the countywide goal of improving equitable service delivery and organizational culture using a racial equity lens and framework.  Utilizing the Government Alliance on Race and Equity’s (GARE) best practice framework, OAAA’s effort to sustain racial equity normalization requires an amendment to the professional service agreement with the Y.W.C.A. The amendment allows OAAA to include additional racial equity normalization sessions/activities, which will be offered to County staff. The amendment will also include a change in a Y.W.C.A staff member; adding one new staff member and removing two staff members who are no longer employed with the Y.W.C.A. The amendment incorporates a transition model, to support leadership/management coaching on racial equity and for facilitation roles to encourage training sustainability, within departments.

Fiscal Changes Fee Break Down 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Approval of this request will result in the agreement being increased by $58,000, with a new agreement total of $143,000. 


Recommendation 
The Office on African American Affairs and the Y.W.C.A. have revised the initial scope of work and is seeking to increase the professional services agreement by $58,000, resulting in the new total of $143,000.00. 
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Nicole Brookshire
Executive Director, Office on African American Affairs
Cc: County Executive – Chris Abele
County Executive Chief of Staff – Raisa Koltun
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